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Dear Cabinet Secretary, 

RE: ESS’ Storm Overflows analytical report recommendations 

Thank you for your letter of 10 June 2025, updating the Scottish Government’s response to 

recommendations made by ESS in our report on ‘Storm Overflows – An assessment of 

spills, their impact on the water environment and the effectiveness of legislation and policy’. 

I am pleased that you have agreed to update existing guidance on the definition of 

exceptional circumstances in which it is permissible for storm overflows to spill ahead of 

legislative reform in response to recommendation 3 in our report. ESS believes that it is 

important to provide clarity on this issue to Scottish Water and SEPA and to the wider public. 

ESS welcomes the constructive dialogue that has taken place with your officials since the 

publication of our report. We will monitor implementation of the response to our 

recommendations and will continue to engage with your officials as this work progresses. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mark Roberts 

Chief Executive 
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